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Novel My baby’s daddy chapter 2719-Harmony’s pretty face warmed 
slightly. Then, she headed back to the kitchen. 

She couldn’t let him wait for too long since he was her guest. 

As she busied herself in the kitchen, Ezekiel flipped through a book nearby. It 
was a classic novel, and she had marked it with a bookmark. It indicated that 
she was someone who enjoyed reading. 

In this fast-paced era, how many people were willing to take the time to read a 
book from cover to cover? 

Harmony would occasionally sneak a peek at the man in the living room, who 
was engrossed in reading while she was in the kitchen. She found this scene 
incredibly serene and beautiful. After a while, it even managed to evoke a 
sense of yearning in her heart. 

However, she quickly tossed aside her unrealistic thoughts. 

Just when she was lost in her thoughts, she suddenly remembered the dishes 
cooking on the stove and hurriedly went to check on them. 

Meanwhile, the man on the couch lifted the teacup and gazed at the slender 
and charming figure in the kitchen. She was currently wearing a long, casual 
T-shirt, which was simple and elegant. It revealed her slender and straight 
legs, which were a huge attraction for any man. 

Ezekiel thought about Reuben’s words earlier. Could Harmony have told him 
that they had slept with one another? 

Otherwise, how could Reuben be so sure they were together? 

A faint smile tugged at Ezekiel’s lips. Even though she had used him as a 
shield, it was still quite interesting! Harmony prepared four dishes and a soup 
after puttering about in the kitchen for 30 minutes. Her culinary skills were 
quite good primarily because she rarely ate out and often had to prepare her 
own meals after she became a celebrity. 

“Mr. Weiss, dinner’s ready,” she called out. 



He stood up and corrected her. “Don’t call me Mr. Weiss from now on. You 
can call me Ezekiel, and I’ll call you Harmony. Is that all right?” Harmony was 
taken aback by his request. This change in address seemed to bring their 
relationship closer instantly. 

She was thrilled as she nodded. “Sure!” After Ezekiel sat down, Harmony 
quickly served him food, and he readily accepted the dishes. Her cooking 
today was on point, and she hadn’t slipped up even for a moment. Still, she 
just wasn’t sure if these dishes suited his taste. 

The instant he took a first bite, she looked at him nervously and asked, “Is it 
too salty?” He shook his head and nodded appreciatively. “It’s very good.” 
Then, she urged, “Try this fish.” Ezekiel also took a small bite before praising 
her, “It’s really good! It’s very delicious.” Harmony finally felt herself relax, 
especially since she thought the food tasted decent enough. 

“What do you usually do at home?” he asked curiously. 

“Whenever I’m not filming, I read books, do some yoga, and dance at home. 

Sometimes, I go to the nearby gym,” Harmony replied. Then, she returned his 
question with one of her own, inquiring, “What about you?” “I spend most of 
my time working. When I have free time, I would go rock climbing, fishing, or 
hitting the links. Oh, I’m quite the equestrian if I do say so myself. I would race 
with my friends from time to time,” Ezekiel promptly answered. 

Harmony had refrained from asking him the question for so long-did he have a 
girlfriend? He had helped her so much, and they had appeared together in 
public several times. If he had a girlfriend, she would do everything in her 
power to avoid making any public appearances with him in the future. 

“Ezekiel, can I ask you a question?” She summoned up the courage. 

“Go ahead.” “Do you have a girlfriend?” she asked, avoiding eye contact. She 
truly couldn’t bring herself to look at him when she finally posed the question. 

A hint of mirth appeared in Ezekiel’s eyes. “If I say I don’t, would you believe 
me?” She couldn’t help but smile. “You’re right. I don’t. You’re so outstanding 
and handsome; there have to be countless people chasing after you!” He 
chuckled in amusement. “I can assure you that I truly don’t have a girlfriend. 



It’s not that I’m not desired. It’s just that I’ve always been busy with work and 
haven’t found the time for romance.” Harmony felt relieved and said, “That’s 
good. Otherwise, I was worried it might affect your relationship since we’ve 
appeared publicly together so many times.” Ezekiel reassured her, saying 
gently, “Don’t worry! You won’t ever have to be troubled with such problems 
when you’re with me.” 

 


